
 
Faye D. Matthews 

Deputy 
State Court Administrator 

410-260-1257 

Mark R. Bittner 
Assistant Administrator 

Judicial Information Systems 
410-260-1001 

Louis G. Gieszl 
Assistant Administrator 

Programs 
410-260-3547 

Melinda K. Jensen, CPA 
Assistant Administrator 

Operations 
410-260-1240 

Stephane J. Latour 
Managing Legal Counsel 

Internal Affairs 
410-260-3453 

Kelley E. O’Connor 
Assistant Administrator 
Government Relations 

410-260-1560 

Stacey A. Saunders 
Assistant Administrator 

Education 
410-260-3549 

 

 

 

 

Questions/Responses No. 1 to the 

Request for Proposals (RFP) K18-0026-25D 

Judicial College Long Term Technical Trainer for the 

Technology Education Department  

 

 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

          The following questions for the above referenced RFP were received by the procurement 

officer and are answered and posted for all prospective Offerors.  The statements and 

interpretations contained in the following responses to questions are not binding on the 

Maryland Judiciary unless the RFP is expressly amended.  Nothing in the Maryland 

Judiciary’s response to these questions is to be construed as agreement to or acceptance by 

the Maryland Judiciary of any statement or interpretation on the part of the Offeror asking the 

question. 

 

 

 

1) Question: The Instructor position under this RFP calls for a 4 year college 

degree.  MD State always allows substitution of Degree by number of years of hands 

on experience in appropriate technology and as a Maryland State Agency, would 

JECC allow that?  There may be highly skilled certified professionals with great 

technical background and experience to fit into the position but may not have a 4 

year college degree.  Would you consider such candidates? 

Response: Yes, JECC prefers a long term technical trainer with a four-year 

college degree. However; candidates with substitution of Degree by number of 

years of hands on experience in the appropriate technology areas will be 

considered.   

 

 

 

 

 

Issued by: April Molley 

Procurement Officer 

September 8, 2017 

 



 


